


IN FO R M ATIO N SH EET
SOUTHERN PACIFIC RAILROAD -  BOX CAR NO. 17.
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In June 1931 the car was rebuilt with small loading doors for soda 
ash service, which it carried until the car was rebuilt in 1952. 
During the 1946/47 car renumbering it became #17. 

When the SP's Keeler Branch ended operations, the car was donatWhen the SP's Keeler Branch ended operations, the car was donat-
ed to Inyo County for the museum at Laws. Shortly before it was 
donated to Inyo County, box car #17 was serviced by the Southern 
Pacific and given a 1960 repack date which is replicated on the car 
today.

The car was painted in Southern Pacific’s Common Standard 
CS-11 paint, the standard freight car color. In 1947 the color mix-
ture was adjusted adding additional red to the overall brown 
shade. Lettering on the car was painted using white lead, common 
practice for the time period.

After donation the car’s paint faded to a stronger red color due to 
the desert climate. This color is known as “Sunburn Red” by model 
railroaders. Today the car is displayed wearing Sunburn Red.

Southern Pacific box car #17 was built by the J. Hammond Car Company of San Francisco, California in 1903 as part of a 
group of cars built for the Tonopah Railroad. In 1905 when the Tonopah converted to standard gauge they were sold to the 
Lake Tahoe Railway & Transportation Company (box cars 4-8). When the SP acquired the LTR&T in 1928, box car #7 was 
among the equipment shipped to Nevada, there it was renumbered
to #338.

BOX CAR #17 ON DISPLAY IN LAWS, CALIFORNIA.
COURTESY: DENNIS BURKE. 


